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12 June 2014
	


Dear Colleague,
Further to my last letter of April I would like to again update you with further progress on enabling residents and businesses to connect to better, faster broadband across the county.

By the end of this month, our first five thousand premises will to be able to be connected to broadband provided through the Better Connected project.

Superfast connection packages are now available from internet service providers from upgraded cabinets connected to exchanges at Bosham, Billingshurst, Fittleworth, Petworth and Siddlesham. Services will soon also be available from upgraded cabinets connected to exchanges at West Chiltington, Storrington, Graffham and Pulborough.

In July we anticipate that new broadband services will become available from cabinets connected to exchanges at Wisborough Green, Ashington, Bury and Kirdford which will conclude phase one of the roll out.

Network preparation and building is now underway at exchanges in phase two.  Work to extend the existing underground spine and sub ducts has taken place at Bracklesham Bay, Burgess Hill, Chichester, Haywards Heath and Selsey and continues at Birdham, Eastergate and Sutton.

New fibre-holding DSLAM cabinets have been built at Birdham, Bracklesham Bay, Crawley, Haywards Heath, Chichester and Eastergate.  Work has been taking place around Coldwaltham to connect communities to broadband through Fibre to the Premise (FTTP) technology and we anticipate that all new broadband services delivered in phase two via FTTP or upgraded cabinets will become available from this September.

We are now well on the way towards our goal of enabling the majority of West Sussex to be able to access superfast fibre-based broadband speeds of 24Mbps in line with national targets and our available funding. We are working hard to beat the government’s target date of Spring 2017 and, by building on the continuing commercial deployment of broadband, ensure that more than 90% of our county can access fibre-based broadband services by Spring 2016.

The benefits will be great. Improved broadband speeds can transform how we work, live and communicate. This exciting technology can improve our quality of life and help to grow our economy by enabling new businesses to start up and existing ones to prosper.

Recently I approved a decision to commit £1.25million of additional funding which has been matched by central government to help us to take broadband even further into communities. The Better Connected project team will be looking at how to maximise this funding to ensure the best possible coverage in the county.

Please do visit www.westsussex-betterconnected.org.uk for more information.

Yours Sincerely
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